Town Commissioners Meeting Minutes
April 28, 2020

A special meeting for the Town of Goldsboro was held via Zoom on Tuesday, April
28, 2020 and called to order at 6:02pm by Mayor Robin Cahall. Those on the call
were: Mayor Cahall, Commissioner Eugene Carver, Commissioner Rob Jarrell,
Circuit Rider Town Manager, Cindy Burns, Small Town Planner Circuit Rider,
Jennifer Shull and Town Clerk, Virginia Albers.

The purpose of the special meeting was to make a decision regarding Goldsboro
Town Election scheduled to be held on Tuesday May 5, 2020.

Two Resolutions were presented and discussed.

Resolution 2020-02. A resolution of the Mayor and Council of Goldsboro for the
purposes of amending the Goldsboro Town Election in the event of a State of
Emergency or a Catastrophic Health Emergency. A motion was made by Rob and
seconded by Eugene to approve Resolution 2020-02 as written.

Resolution 2020-03. A resolution of the Mayor and Council of Goldsboro postponing
the May 5, 2020 election until September 1, 2020 due to the event of a State of
Emergency or a Catastrophic Health Emergency. A motion was made by Rob and
seconded by Eugene to approve Resolution 2020-03 as written.

It was noted that these resolutions be posted in the Star Democrat on Friday, May
1, 2020.

Jennifer stated that there may be reimbursements for any special expenses due to
the Covid-19 Pandemic. The proper paperwork as to be filed with the county with
an estimate of expenses for the duration.

Virginia stated that Absolute House Cleaning had cleaned and sanitized another
town office. She offered to meet with them to get an estimate to do a complete
cleaning and sanitizing to the Goldsboro Town Office and to sanitize the utilized
area for kids lunch pick-up weekly.

The meeting adjourned at 6:21pm.
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